2 16 February

Principal’s Message
As we approach the first week of autumn and pass the :
halfway mark of the term, it is an important time to 3 Mar 2016 Japan Tour Meeting, 6:30 pm

congratulate the students on what has been a very 10 Mar 2016
smooth start to the school year.

Cross Country

. o . 11 Mar 2016 Ota First arrive from Japan
Year 7 students are now easily navigating their way
around the College while senior students are well into 11 Mar 2016 Twilight Festival, 5:30 pm
their first round of School Assessed Coursework. -

14 Mar 2016 Labour Day holiday

15-18 Mar 2016 |Year 7 Camp - Phillip Island

Year 12 Soaring Start Camp

I had the pleasure of visiting the Year 12 cohort during
their three day Soaring Start Camp at Trinity College. 24 Mar 2016 Last Day of Term 1

The students were in high spirits and were cagerly 11 Apr2016  |First Day of Term 2
embracing time spent in the city visiting tertiary

campuses such as RMIT, The University of Melbourne Please note: all dates are subject to change

and the William Angliss Institute. These visits were

supplemented with study skills sessions and helped to Heights College is an active contributor to the
establish a platform from which our Year 12 students development team working to identify programs which
can make informed decisions about their preferred Lakeside can deliver to support students in our schools.

futures. Congratulations to the Senior Team, in
particular, Mr Wright, Mss Byrne, Mrs Sutherland and
Mrs Gerson for their organisation of the camp. Lilydale Heights College has a strong and supportive
Lilydale Lakeside Technical College Colle':ge Council that works t.o ensure the smooth
running of the College. Providing a forum for parent
voice is an integral part of school council
responsibilities. Voting for parent representatives on
Council is currently underway. I encourage you all to
take the time to complete and return the voting form you
will have recently received. Your vote is important to
us; voting closes on March 4, 2016.

School Council Elections

Student Leadership
Monday February 15 saw the official opening of the
Lilydale Lakeside Technical College. The resource, to
be accessed by all schools in the Yarra Valley and
Ranges area was opened by The Honourable James
Merlino, Minster for Education.

This week our College leaders were acknowledged at a
whole school assembly in front of parents and friends.
Congratulations to the students listed on the following
page who have been selected to represent the student
cohort in leadership positions for 2016.

Planning for the development and delivery of
programs from Lakeside is still underway. Lilydale
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College Captains Vice Captains
Brody MacDonald, Molly Jett Buller, Rachel Theobald
Hooper
Head Prefect Prefects
Skye Jenkins Kiara Bax, Georgie Haynes, Marissa Haynes
Music Captains Music Vice Captains
I};Iataﬁe Freeman , Rachael Connie Angove, Chelsea Gervasoni
oot

House Captains:

House Captains Vice Captains
Olinda Alanna Lennie Lily Moran
Devlin Cunningham Sarah Bast
Castella Georgia Ford Lachlan Schack
Rhiley Unternahrer Marissa Haynes
Yarra Natalie Freeman Alex Schafer
Azalea Zainor Jett Buller
Melba Brody MacDonald Olivia Marin
Lauren Owens Tristan Tweedie

These students were selected because they display all the College values; Excellence, Respect and
Responsibility and are committed supporting their peers and the wider community. We acknowledge their
commitment and look forward to working with them throughout the year.

College Swimming Sports

Thursday February 18 saw the annual Swimming Sports at Lilydale Swimming Pool. Student participation
rates were very high as were energy levels. Colour, competition and fun were the order of the day.
Congratulations to all participants and thank you to those parents who came along to support students. Well
done Melba on your win!!

Rosina Fotia
Principal




Curriculum News

It has been an exciting start to the year with the launch of our new Middle School curriculum after
months of dedicated planning. The new curriculum increases the range of choices available to
students, allowing them to experience a broad range of subjects and to identify their individual
pathways into Senior School. It is explicitly designed to build students' capacity as independent
learners by extending the inquiry, research, and reflection skills they develop through Junior
School.

We also have a renewed focus in 2016 on the teaching of literacy and numeracy across all year
levels and subjects, with dedicated programs in Junior and Middle School and the appointment of
literacy and numeracy coordinators to drive further improvement in student outcomes in this area.

Finally, use of information and communication technology (ICT) is embedded in the curriculum
across the school and students who have not yet organised their Notebook or other device should
do so as soon as possible in order to fully participate in the learning program. Please contact the
Helpdesk if you need assistance or have any questions about this process.

Tim Chapman,
Curriculum Leader

Student accident insurance...

Student accident insurance, ambulance cover arrangements and private property
brought to schools:

It is important to remind Parents/Guardians of the insurance
arrangements that the Department of Education and Training provides.

DET does not provide student accident insurance/ambulance cover nor
does it provide personal property insurance. Therefore it must be
pointed out that parents and guardians of students who do not have
student accident insurance/ambulance cover are responsible for paying
the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including the cost
of ambulance attendance/transport and any other transport costs. In
addition to this, private property brought to school by students, staff
or visitors is not insured and the Department does not accept any
responsibility for any loss or damage.




OTA DAI ICHI visit

Friday 11 — Tuesday 22 March
Thank you very much to the families who have volunteered to host the students from Japan:

Austin, Brown, Buttress, Griffith, Hudson, Oates, Popa-Jeske, Richards, Santos & Williams fami-
lies.

Not too long now before we meet the teachers and students from our sister school, entering our
21st year of our relationship.

Kerry Barrett,

Sister School Exchange Co-ordinator

Year 12 Parent
Information Session

On Wednesday 10 February, the Year 12 Parent Information Session was held in the Valleydale
Cafe.

The presenter from "Elevate Education" was extremely entertaining and informative about how
parents can assist and manage students’ anxiety during the final year of school.

This session was a follow up from the session for the students on the Soaring Start Camp.

An important focus for students should be to be complete "notes" throughout the year. Students
have been encouraged to develop revision notes based on Key Knowledge and Key Skills.

Elevate described how successful students use a system of review. That is, they must read
over their notes as soon as the write them, 24 hours later and then monthly. This will mean that
a student will not have to re-learn information at the end of the year and can be focusing on
completing past and practice exams.

Tim Wright,
Senior School Learning Leader







Swimming Sports

A great day was had at Lilydale Swimming Pool for our annual Swimming Sports. Students ar-
rived in the brightest, most colourful and varied types of house outfits again for the Swimming
Carnival. After concerns about what Melbourne weather would produce, all worries were put
aside and students and staff had a fantastic day, with a noticeable increase in student attend-
ance and participation.

The house spirit was high throughout the day, many students entered events to win points for
their house. Students who competed also gained points for individual totals, which determined
the Age Group Champions for the day, who were:

BOYS GIRLS
UNDER 13 Deacon Talbot/Kurt Wishart Natasha McGrath
UNDER 14 Alex Newey Tash Elliot
UNDER 15 Dean Warren Lisa Breslin
UNDER 16 Morgan MacDonald Rachel Theobald
UNDER 17 Lachie Schack Jess Cottier
UNDER 21 Tristan Tweedie Maddie Thomson

Congratulations to Melba House with Mrs Gerson as the new House Head and Brody MacDon-
ald and Lauren Owens as House Captains. Melba is the 2016 Swimming Champion House.

A special mention to the Staff Relay Team comprised of Mr Chapman, Mr Payne, Miss Spitzer
and Mr McKenzie who managed to pull off an exciting win against the student team, even with
Mr Mckenzie singing his way along his lap!

Students who won events on the day qualified for Yarra Group Swimming, to be held at Croydon
Pool on Tuesday 8th March. We wish them luck and hope they enjoy the day and make Lilydale
Heights proud.

Sonya Tamos




Swimming Sports continued...
Medal winners:




Swimming Sports continued...




Career News



























Source: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/contact/Pages/

parentline.aspx Date: 21-10-2015

Yarra Glen Junior Football Club

is seeking any Under 16’s that would like to play
football in season 2016. The club will issue all new
players to the club.

A new Yarra Glen Football Club sports bag.
All match day uniform.
A training top with sponsors attached.

Any persons interested in joining a “Great family
orientated club” please contact Peter Richardson
on 0409 145 675.




